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Work on Sundays and Public Holidays 

in Shared Service Centres 
 

 

On 10 February 2014 the president signed amendments to the Labour Code 

that extend the list of work that may be carried out on Sundays and public 

holidays. The amendment allows shared service centres situated in Poland to 

provide cross-border services. The amendment comes into force 14 days after 

promulgation, which in practice most probably means mid-March 2014.

 

Foreign investors who decide to locate shared service centres in Poland have long demanded such an amendment. The 

current restrictions in Art. 15110 of the Labour Code concerning work on Sundays and public holidays prevent entities in 

countries where Sundays and Polish public holidays are normal working days from receiving services from Poland without 

interruption. 

Under the amendment, work on Sundays and public holidays will be permitted in the case of employees providing services 

with the use of electronic means of communication or telecommunication equipment and that are received abroad, if 

pursuant to the provisions applicable to the recipient of the services the above-mentioned days are working days, and also in 

the case of employees carrying out work ensuring that above-mentioned services can be provided.  

The amendment has been warmly welcomed by the shared services sector, which is currently estimated as employing more 

than 120,000 persons in Poland. Another demand of the sector is that they should be permitted to check data on any 

criminal convictions of employees, which is particularly important for financial sector investors, especially investment funds 

regulated in the United States and subject to US legal requirements with regard to their foreign subsidiaries.  

It is argued that these amendments will contribute to the further development of the shared services sector and hence to the 

increased competitiveness of the Polish economy.  
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